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POOL SOCIALS OPEN TO COMMUNITY
**50'S & 60'S NITE, JULY 18

The next adult social at our
neighborhood pool complex will
be Saturday, July 18 at 8 p.m.
Besides good food (50's & 60's
style cookout!) and drink,
there will be music from that
era, and a costume contest!
0f course the horseshoe pit,
ping-pong table and vater
volleyball will all be
available!

All socials are open to any
t o) a The

cost is $6 for an evening's

entertainment and food.

While you are
calendar, remember
be another social Sat., Aug.
15.(Watch the bulletin boards
at both the pool and the
entranceway median strips for
menu and price).

marking your
there will

POOL STILL ACCEPTING
APPLICATIONS -~
SUMMER CONTINUES THRU

SEPT. TTH!!

It's not too late to get a
pool membership for this
season and enjoy the many fun
activities available right
down Pembroke Boulevard!! Our
neighborhood 1is fortunate to
have this facility within an
easy walk or bike ride from
any house.

Upcoming activities include:

*Theme Family Nights
(alternating Sundays)

*Teen and Pre-Teen Nights
(alternating Tuesdays)

kSwim Lessons and Pool
Parties, discounted for members

OQur pool also has a slide and
diving board, ping-pong and
horseshoes as well as
volleyball (in the works!)

Please <call a member of the
Membership subcomnmittee if you
are interested 1in discussing
options for joining.

Susan Barnes (671+7636), Carol
Guriolil (497-5887), Pam Cruze

(490-2279) and Debra Cross
(499-9654) -- or just stop up
at the pool and ask for the

Manager or Assistant.
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GARDEN CLUB INVITES NEV WEWBERS
—SPECIAL RECEPTION, SUN. AUG. 23

The Pembroke Meadows Garden Club cordially invites
any member of our community vwith an interest in
gardening, flover arranging, plant care or
neighborhood beautification to come to a special
peeting -- held with YOU in mind!

I1f you have any of the above interests, please come
---Sunday, August 23 at 2 p.m., 4404 Severn Court--
and find out about the Garden Club's activities.
For further information, please call Valerie Davis
(497-7208) or Jeanette Rillenbrink (497-0700).



NEWSLETTER

The Newsletter Committee 1is
looking for "some good
neighbors" to pitch in.

We definitely need some new
people to help with

distribution and production.
We will be resuming production
in September -- this is a good
time to call one of us to
begin working into a slot:
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NEWSLETTER STAFF:

Raren Hamilton, Coordinator 497-0395
Carol Gurioli, Bditor 497-5887
Loretta Watkins, Distribution & Ads  497-2130
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A Big BOUQUET to Cathy Lind
who will be turning over her
distribution job in September.
She has done at least half of
the distribution (counting out
about 360 newsletters and
inserts each month and getting

them to individual
distributors) for almost 4
years! To Cathy and each
person who distributes their
route faithfully each of 10
months, I want to express nmy

personal admiration and
gratitude. Getting the
newsletter prepared and to
press is only part of the job

each month! The rest of you
"get the word out."

-—Carol Gurioli, Bditor

P.S.  Although I love doing the nevsletter, I
teally believe it is time to turn over the task to
a fresh person. Please -- don't be shy--you can do
it even if you ate nev, even if you don't have a
computer.  Just CALL ONB OF THR STAPP--we'll help
you "JUST D 0 IT!!*

WELCOME NEW NEIGHBORS

Lavrence & Cynthia Hess 4457 Cambria

Nichael & Junia Andrevs 608 Vhitechapel
Plorence Kidd & Shirely Hathavay 604 Whitechapel
Nichael & Janet Rodrigques 4453 Cambria
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The family of Angelica Rossy vishes to express
deepest gratitude for the overvhelming support
offered by many neighbors inm the aftermath of 4-
year-old Angelica's death. ?he outpouring of love
and condolences, often from people who did not know
the family previously, bhas been very sustaining.
Any donations bave been contributed to a
scholarship fund at Holy Spirit Pazish Pre-school,
vhich Angelica had attended.

--Vicky Rossy & Mis. Crippen
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MEDIAN STRIP MAINTENANCE

The Civic League Buildings and
Grounds Committee and the
Garden Club share
responsibility for maintenance
of our entranceway median. If
you are interested in helping
or have any suggestions we
would like to hear from you.

In order to keep our efforts
coordinated, please remember
to check with Ken Tucker

(499-3942) or Jeanette
Willenbrink (497-0700) before

doing any work up there.
ak eadows Gree date

The City has installed a grate over
the lake's spillvay pipe to prevent
possible injury to children playing
on it. (The city felt it was urgent
to perform this work.) Contrary to
our understanding that the grate
vould be dome-shaped (which design

should minimize its chance of
getting clogged), a flat grate was
installed.

Mr. Tom Casey, Dept of Public Works,
stipulated in a recent memo that he
does not agree with the Civic

League's concerns about possible
damage to the dam should a grate
become clogged after heavy rains.
He stated that a dome-shaped grate
vould still become clogged and that



GREENWAYS, CONT,...

during rainy weather his crews
inspect these spillways and clear
them of debris. This site has been
added to the city's list. Please
address any comments directly to him
at the Highway Division.

To date, the City Council has not
approved expenditures (approximately
$2500) for a street 1light at the
Pembroke Boulevard cul-de-sac
(requested over 2 years ago). The
recently installed reflectors did
very little to stop the most recent
fence busting accident (during
Family Swim Night, June 28).

The Civic League plans to discuss
this issue with our Councilman,

Mr. Louis Jones, in the near future.

The highest priority item for the
Civic Leaque, the asphalt overlay
and fence/bench installation is
still pending. Mr. Robert Davis of
the Planning Dept. assures us he
vill be giving this item attention
shortly.

BE'RE KILLING QUR LAKES 1!

Did you read in the Virginian
Pilot/Ledger-Star (June 22) how one
of our areas largest lakes
(Whitehurst) is being killed with a
smothering blanket of green algae?

The PRIMARY CAUSE -- excessive
fertilizers and other pollutants
vashing off lawns and streets!

Here are some tips to minimize this
effect on our own lakes:

*Apply less fertilizer & avoid the
common practice of a single heavy
dose in spring;

*Use organic fertilizers that are
vater soluble, release nutrients
slovly & contain minimal phosphorus.
*Avoid blanketing a lawn with
pesticides or chemicals;

Mark your

*Select a lawn-service that
maintains turf in an environmentally
sound way;

*Keep curbsides free of grass, trash

and other debris which will
eventually pollute or even KILL our
lakes!! -- Ralph Page, Chmn Lakes &
Vatervays
ETTE 0 DI
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"Please express my thanks to the very thoughtful
fanily and young woman and child who found and
retorned ay lost dog, Bo, via the neighborhood PET
LOST AND POUND WRTWORK. I am very gratefal to the
Civic League for this service and I woold 1like to
suggest to anyone if your pet is lost or if you
find (or even see) a lost pet call the network at
4397-0700 or 490-2504. Thank you all so much.

Very Truly Yours,

Frances Yilbara

716 Bishop Drive

OKTOBERFEST 1S COMING

SUNDAY, NOV. 1
calendar NOW --
second annual Oktoberfest
sponsored by the Civic League.
More details in September &
October issues; if you would
like to help organize, please
call Steve at 671-1026.
Other social events planned--
Halloween Walk--late October
Family Christmas Party--Dec. 6

PARTING THOUGHTS ... ...
If you enjoy the shade of the oaks
on Pembroke Boulevard or respite on
a bench there; if you enjoy the new
plantings at the entrance walls; or
take some re-creation on the shores
of Lake Meadows; push a child on the
svings - there; valk by the dam and
see egrets nesting -- please
consider that all these are here
through the efforts of Civic Leaque
participants. Wouldn't you 1like to
join in these achievements? You
CAN --just by 3joining the Civic
League. Call a Board Member (p.4)!!
See you in September!!

3=



L._4 ]

E22 2 2 2R s hatasssaratiadsiiisstasisssstind

t CIv R 1 ¥

3 0fficers i

+ President Steve Hawthorne  671-1026 # 'h ) J\

+ 1st 7P Anna Schveftzer  473-1886 ¢

+1d4 7P Ashley Filson 97-7134 ¢

t Bec Ctr Dir. Jimmie Furlomgh  490-0254 ¥ PIANO & VOICE LESSONS

+ Treasurer Dan Santivasci 197-7098 * BxpeElanEes nacher with

igelbershlp Jean Purlough 190-0254 ¥ L\ ey il R i s Q
ecord. Secy Patsy Dixon 197-8707 * Degrees in Music.

+ Corres. Sec. Loretta Vatkins  497-2130 #

i §tanding Comnjttees ¥ 490-4773

+ Bldg & Grounds [Ken Tucker 199-3947 # p.

i Lakes & Patervays Ralph Page 671-1432 ¢ ¢ ¢ ¢ \r \r \r ¢ &

+ Subcommittees: i

+  Lynnhaven-- Al Galvani 199-6670 ¢

#  L.Meadovs-- Anne & Frank Nickaum 497-37172%

&  L.Pembroke--Barbara Kemneweq  437-8455%

¢ Hevsletter  Karen Bamilton 197-0395 # MIKE DUNN

sfelconing  Gay Dean 199-6574 # MANAGER

 Jocial *2QPRN, PLEASE CALL 70 VOLUNTRER!®%t ® MONDAY - THURSDAY

#Publicity Valerie Davis 497-7208 * 1:::2?0- :;1&58“-;:[%6:?0

#Block Security Coordinmators: ¥ LY >

* Meadovs:  Donna Price 199-5115 * CAFETERIA B L

t Shores:  Bob & Margie Brotman 497-0565 % 737 INDEPENDENCE BLVD 11:00 - 8:00

+ Tovnhouses: Phyllis Anglin 199-7571 ¥ GIANTGUARL SHOR £ CENTER

tDirectory  Debra Cross 499-9654 ¥ VIRGINIA BEACH, VA 23455 (804) 499-8744
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Will your windows stay where you stop them?
Can your tamily get out in case of fire?
Do you want to save up 1o $200 per window?

[

We will install a completely new and different
PET SITTING, HOUSE SITTING, BABY syslem in your origiml windowubronty
SITTING, 497-0700, References. $59.00 each
¢ Uncondisonal Guaranise.
BABYSITTER, Teen from Pembroke TUTOR'NG
Shores, call Molly (age 15), ¢ Metal - No Plastic or Vinyl.
497-4506, References. ¢ Over 125 Rebuiit in Pembroke Meadows
and Shores area.
BABYSITTING IN OUR HOME, 54-year-old ¢’ Releronces upon request.
grandmother. Nita Custodio ¢’ Home Demonsiration (Mine) on requeal.
i 809 cathedral Dr. 473-8072. o Glass and arips instalied at exwa cost

‘We can also take care of your house painting
and staining work. Seventeen years contracti

PHONICS
READING

experience in Virginia Beach, MATH
LA ST SN TN RS RV [kl BCALL: WALTER GRAY S.A.T. PREP
PR | 499 - 5609

Chem-Dry vs. Steam/Sham
+Dries in 12 hours + Takes days to dry
+Leaves nodit attracting  « Resoils rapidly
| ﬁ:ﬁgﬁes most pet stains +Oid stainsrsrenear
et + May permanently
RS LILEN . hrinka Id .
B ?goikrgjegﬁf:;rﬂlnx?: damage carpel Loretta M. Watkins

Commercial
& Residential

ATLANTIC CHEM-DRY®

Licensed, Insured and Bonded

495.9707 Free Room Deodorizer
All Work Guaranteed or we come back FREE

Now Located in the
Haygood / Pembroke Area

497-2130




